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Acting Headteacher: Miss Helen Pearce 

Friday 10th January 2014
Dear Parents

HAPPY NEW YEAR ONE AND ALL. 

I am delighted to announce that our Preschool will be opening on Monday 20th January.  St Maddern’s Pre-school will be run by Fay Smith.  At the moment she works at Willows Nursery and is being seconded to work here as we re-establish our pre-school.  She has a foundation degree in early years study.   Sessions are from 9.00-12.00am.  The cost is £3.95 per hour, per child.  Children who will be 3 years old this term, 3 years old and 4 years old are eligible to join the pre-school. Most parents are eligible to claim 15 hours free child care for their children if they are rising 3 or already 3 or 4 years old. Please spread the word around.  We have lovely facilities here and the children will no doubt benefit high adult ratio numbers to children.  The pre-school will also be a good way to ensure that we continue the trend from last term and grow our school numbers.  For more information please contact the school and talk to me.  In addition to this, if any parent would like to have after school care this facility is also available through Willows.  The cost of this is £3.60 from 3pm until 4.30pm and from 3.30-6pm the cost is £7.35.  There is a £2.10 charge for transportation from St Maddern’s to Willows in Heamoor.  Please contact Willows for more information for after school care.

Stay and Play begins again on Monday 13 January in the preschool room. We ask for a voluntary contribution of £1 per session.  The sessions run from 2-3 on a Monday and Friday afternoon.  Please spread the word to people with young children in the area who may like to come along.  

Please come to our coffee afternoons next week.  Class 2 will be on Tuesday 14th January and class 1 will be on Wednesday 15th January @2.30pm.  Information will be given out about teaching and learning over the term, so it will be a good opportunity for parents to find out about topics and events.

This term Mr Oliver Wilkinson will be working in our school.   He is a student teacher in his final year from Plymouth University.  He will be working mainly in class 1 although he will be working with all children in the afternoon. We are also pleased that a number of other people are working in school voluntarily through the week helping with reading.  Mrs Penberthy has helped in school for a long time.  Mr Figg ( Harry’s Grandad)  Mrs Ireland and Rose Marie Merton are also coming in regularly to help.  This is a huge support to school and means that individual reading with children can take place even more regularly.  
We would be grateful if you would be able to bring in any used, clean yoghurt pots please.  Any size is fine.  The children will be using them in DT lessons.

The staff have a number of meetings after school next week and so clubs will begin the week beginning the 20th January.  Please see below the variety of clubs available this half term.  They will change again after half term.

Accompanying this newsletter is a collection bag on behalf of the British Heart Foundation.  Caleb Brown’s Mum works for this very worthy charity and we are very happy to support in whatever way we can.  If you would like to fill the bag, our school is being used as a collection point.  Bags will be picked up during the week of the 20th January.  Please donate generously.
HEADTEACHER AWARD

Week 1  Nathan Maguire For effort in writing and maths so far this term
STAR READERS
Isabella, Noah, Kiah, Maisie, Kayden, Josh, Beau, Abbie F, Harry, Nathan and Sebastian
Best wishes
Helen Pearce
--------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------
CLUBS – beginning 20 January
Monday

Hockey / Football

3 – 4



Yes / No



Miss Rogers / Mr Wilkinson

Tuesday
Craft



Lunchtime


Yes / No



Mrs Miles

Wednesday
Handbell ringing

3 – 4



Yes / No



Miss Pearce

Thursday
Brass



3 – 3.45


Yes / No



Mr Sturges

Friday

Lego



3 – 4



Yes / No



Mr Townsend and Mrs Fox

I would like my child/ren ___________________________________ to participate in the above clubs.

Signed: ________________________________  Dated:______________________________
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